

## AGENDA

### OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

**MONDAY, 15 OCTOBER 2018**

**2.30 PM**

**COUNCIL CHAMBER, FENLAND HALL,  
COUNTY ROAD, MARCH PE15 8NQ**

Committee Officer: Izzi Hurst  
Tel: 01354 622281  
e-mail: [memberservices@fenland.gov.uk](mailto:memberservices@fenland.gov.uk)

- 1 To receive apologies for absence.
- 2 Previous Minutes. (Pages 3 - 8)  
  
To confirm and sign the minutes of the meeting of 3 September 2018.
- 3 To report additional items for consideration which the Chairman deems urgent by virtue of the special circumstances to be now specified.
- 4 Members to declare any interests under the Local Code of Conduct in respect of any item to be discussed at the meeting.
- 5 Annual Meeting with the Leader and Chief Executive.
- 6 Matters arising - Update on previous actions. (Pages 9 - 16)  
  
Members to receive an update on the actions raised at the previous meeting.
- 7 Future Work Programme (Pages 17 - 20)  
  
To consider the Draft Work Programme for Overview & Scrutiny Panel 2018/19.
- 8 Items which the Chairman has under item 3 deemed urgent.

Friday, 5 October 2018

Members: Councillor C Boden (Chairman), Councillor M Humphrey (Vice-Chairman), Councillor G Booth, Councillor S Clark, Councillor S Count, Councillor D Hodgson, Councillor K Owen, Councillor Mrs K Mayor and Councillor S Tierney

## OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

MONDAY, 3 SEPTEMBER 2018 - 10.00 AM



**PRESENT:** Councillor M Humphrey (Chairman), Councillor S Clark, Councillor D Hodgson and Councillor K Owen

**APOLOGIES:** Councillor C Boden (Chairman), Councillor Mrs K Mayor and Councillor S Tierney

Officers in attendance: Richard Cassidy (Corporate Director), Anna Goodall (Head of Governance and Customer Services), Nick Harding (Head of Shared Planning), Dan Horn (Head of Housing & Neighbourhood Services), Izzi Hurst (Member Services & Governance Officer), Kamal Mehta (Corporate Director), Annabel Tighe (Environmental Health Manager) and David Wright (Communications Manager)

### **OSC15/18 PREVIOUS MINUTES.**

The minutes of the meeting of 30 July 2018 were confirmed and signed.

### **OSC16/18 HEALTH & WELL BEING STRATEGY AND PARTNERSHIP PROGRESS.**

Members considered the Health and Wellbeing Strategy and Partnership progress report.

Councillor Cornwell introduced members to Cath Mitchell from Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and the Chairman of the Living Well Partnership.

Members asked questions, made comments and received responses as follows;

1. Councillor Humphrey said the report was positive and asked for further information in relation to point 2.2 on page 21 of the agenda pack. Councillor Cornwell explained that this relates to a referral scheme in place between the Council and the Health Service and therefore its performance is reliant on GPs referring individuals to the scheme. He explained that the programme is positive in encouraging individuals to seek help for problems they face and is a good example of third-party services benefitting the Health Service. Cath Mitchell confirmed that both the Living Well Partnership and CCG can assist with promoting this referral system and suggested the scheme is opened up to a wider aspect of the Health Service. Councillor Cornwell agreed that this would be useful.
2. Councillor Humphrey asked why there had been lack of growth in the number of GP referrals over the year. Richard Cassidy explained that currently, a few hundred people a year are referred to the scheme via their GP; however going forward the Council is keen to improve on this and incorporate the scheme into the Active Fenland programme. He explained that Active Fenland offers a wider range of sports and activities which may appeal to more individuals and therefore improve the number of users.
3. Councillor Humphrey asked for confirmation that this will continue in light of the recent changes to the Leisure Services provider. Richard Cassidy confirmed that the new provider is contractually obliged to continue this.
4. Councillor Owen asked how many people currently use the scheme. Richard Cassidy promised to provide Councillor Owen with the exact figure after the meeting.
5. Councillor Owen asked for clarification on the process of referring individuals to this scheme and the costs involved for the public. Richard Cassidy explained that the service is provided

for individuals who have a clinical need, as assessed by their GP. He highlighted that the service not only offers one-on-one help with weight-loss but also to individuals suffering from musculoskeletal injuries who require rehabilitation.

6. Councillor Owen asked if users are issued with a prescription to present when using the scheme. Richard Cassidy confirmed that a form is submitted via the GP that grants entry to the scheme.
7. Councillor Humphrey asked for further information in relation to point 3.2 on page 24 of the agenda pack. Richard Cassidy explained that this point refers to the Council's Culture Strategy and highlighted that initial deadlines needed to be revised. He explained that it was intended to form a community stakeholder group to help develop the strategy and that one key outcome of the strategy would be to work with the community to develop capacity to help them bid for external funding to deliver their own cultural projects.
8. Councillor Hodgson asked why Wisbech is not included in the Growing Fenland plans discussed on page 16 of the agenda pack. Richard Cassidy confirmed that the Growing Fenland plans for March, Whittlesey and Chatteris are funded by The Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority (CPCA) and they are currently working on several projects within Wisbech linked to the Wisbech 2020 Partnership strategy. He confirmed that discussions will be taking place in relation to a similar review of Wisbech between the Council and CPCA.

Councillor Humphrey thanked officers and members for the report and said the next agenda item links well with the topics discussed.

## **OSC17/18 PROGRESS IN DELIVERING THE COMMUNITIES CORPORATE OBJECTIVES 2018-19.**

Members considered the Progress in Delivering the Communities Corporate Objectives report.

Members asked questions, made comments and received responses as follows;

1. Councillor Owen asked for further information in relation to the Syrian Refugees relocating to Fenland, as discussed on page 37 of the agenda pack. Richard Cassidy confirmed that an action group had been set-up and work was underway with Peterborough City Council in relation to this, however currently no Syrian refugee families are in the area.
2. Councillor Owen asked if the families have been selected to take part in the project. Richard Cassidy clarified that in order to accept Syrian Refugees into the community, a support network and suitable accommodation must be in place. Once the accommodation is delivered, the Council will liaise with the Home Office in relation to selecting the families relocating to the District and the dates in which this will happen.
3. Councillor Humphrey informed officers that Councillor Mrs Mayor had asked if members of the public would be updated with information on this, as there have recently been negative discussions on Social Media surrounding this topic.
4. Councillor Owen asked whether the families had been chosen yet as the accommodation has already been identified in Whittlesey. Richard Cassidy explained that the provision of the accommodation is imperative to the timing of a family arriving in the area, as they cannot be relocated without this being in place.
5. Councillor Cornwell reiterated that the initiative is operated by the Home Office and once accommodation is ready, the families will be introduced to the area. Until this is in place, they will not be entering the Country. He explained that the delivery group is working closely with Whittlesey Town Council and Peterborough City Council to deliver this. He added that Peterborough City Council have a lot of experience in the relocation of Syrian refugees and have access to both voluntary and public sector organisations that will support the families when they arrive in the UK. He said it was imperative that this support network was in place

prior to their arrival. Councillor Owen thanked Councillor Cornwell for his explanation of the process.

6. Councillor Mrs Laws informed members that due to delays and the requirement for further work, the accommodation in Whittlesey is not ready at the moment.
7. Cath Mitchell explained that she had been involved in the re-settling of refugees in Peterborough and said it was a complex process. She highlighted that once accommodation is ready, the Home Office will release further information in relation to the prospective families health in order to ensure the District's Health Services have resources in place to manage their needs. Other organisations are involved to ensure the families receive support in relation to their English language and integration skills. She added that there have been many success stories in Peterborough of Syrian families being rehoused. She said in relation to updating members of the public, further information of the families is not available until a later step in the process.
8. Councillor Humphrey asked if a Briefing Note could be circulated to members informing them of the process and providing them with an update. Councillor Cornwell agreed that this would be a good idea; however members have been briefed on the situation previously. He added that Whittlesey Town Council are currently acting as a pilot location for this initiative however if successful, other Fenland locations could be utilised to support Syrian refugee families.
9. Councillor Owen asked if the refugees are required to speak English competently prior to migration. Cath Mitchell confirmed she was not aware if this was a requirement but Peterborough City Council may be able to answer this.
10. Councillor Owen asked if the refugees would be tested for Tuberculosis (TB) prior to their arrival. Cath Mitchell confirmed that they would be tested for TB prior to migration, as the prevalence rate in Peterborough is high. She added that Syria is not deemed a high-risk country for TB however.
11. Richard Cassidy said in light of today's discussion, he would feedback member's comments to the multi-agency team dealing with the initiative.
12. Councillor Owen said whilst it was positive that the processing times for Council Tax and Housing Benefit on page 31 of the agenda pack had improved, why had these fallen previously as mentioned in the report. Councillor Mrs Hay confirmed that Anglia Revenues Partnership (ARP) were working hard to improve these figures and have recently taken on new staff members to improve them further. She informed members that the current figures are 6.68 days for the processing of Council Tax and 6.8 days for the processing of Housing Benefit.
13. Councillor Sam Clark asked if it was possible to have a breakdown of the individual villages listed on page 35 of the agenda pack. She suggested that it would be useful to members that represent village locations in the District, if they were provided with specific figures relating to their village. Councillor Cornwell said whilst this is possible, members must consider that the spread of data across all the villages may make certain cases and individuals identifiable as each village may only have one or two statistics.
14. Councillor Hodgson asked if Rough Sleepers are being approached across the District, as page 33 of the agenda pack suggests this only occurs in Wisbech. Richard Cassidy clarified that the Controlling Migration Fund (CMF) project, discussed on page 33 of the agenda pack, is a Wisbech-own fund and therefore only operates in Wisbech. He confirmed that the Council tackle any areas where Rough Sleepers are reported but in relation to the CMF, this is only relevant to Wisbech.
15. Councillor Hodgson said, following his work with the Golden Age project, he is keen for all sports clubs and groups to become involved in the project. Councillor Cornwell confirmed that local sports clubs and groups are encouraged to attend Golden Age events and advertise their services however organisers cannot make them attend. He highlighted that Active Fenland representatives attend along with Leisure Centre staff. Councillor Humphrey confirmed that a previous event in Gorefield was attended by the indoor and outdoor bowls club and the village has a popular over-50's table tennis group too.
16. Cath Mitchell explained that the CCG have set up a Health & Wellbeing network in the

voluntary sector that matches individuals to types of services on offer to them locally. She suggested that the network could recommend Golden Age to members of the public in the future. Councillor Cornwell agreed that this would be very beneficial.

17. Councillor Sam Clark stated that many local community groups had attended the recent Golden Age Fayre.
18. Councillor Sam Clark said there had been negative comments on Social Media in relation to the temperature of the pools and the opening times of Leisure Centres over the recent Bank Holiday. She asked if the new provider, Freedom, would be changing the opening times when they take over the operation of the centres. Richard Cassidy explained that Leisure Centres had previously been open over Bank Holidays however were not busy and it was demonstrated that it was not cost effective to open them over these periods. He confirmed that Freedom Leisure may decide to extend these opening times when they take over the contract. In relation to the temperature of the pools, these are measured throughout the day and equipment is in place to maintain and regulate the temperature of the pools.
19. Councillor Humphrey said that Councillor Mrs Mayor had asked if the grass was due to be cut prior to Whittlesey Park Run starting. Councillor Murphy confirmed that it is included in the cutting rota.
20. Councillor Humphrey asked for further information on the Wisbech Alcohol Project as he is not familiar with the work they carry out. Councillor Oliver explained that the project was a pilot set by the Government, with Wisbech being identified as an area to trial it. It is a multi-agency project involving the Council, Health Service Teams, Cambridgeshire County Council and the Police and targets individuals identified as having issues with alcohol in order to assist them with the help and support they need.
21. Councillor Humphrey asked how successful the project is. Councillor Oliver said it had been well received by those who have been approached however it is hard to quantify the scale of the issue as many individuals do not want to engage with officers and avoid patrolled areas. He said he would provide members with definitive figures at a later date.
22. Councillor Humphrey asked for further information on the 'weekly recovery walks'. Councillor Oliver said intelligence is gathered via CCTV and Kingdom officers and groups will then patrol on a regular basis and engage with any individuals they believe need support.
23. Councillor Sam Clark asked for a breakdown of the figures provided on page 48 of the agenda pack in relation to Fenland residents who have benefitted from Stay Well grant funding. Richard Cassidy said the grant was being successfully accessed by residents, with 96 receiving it in 2017/18 and 35 residents receiving it so far in 2018.
24. Councillor Sam Clark asked for further information on the King's Dyke/ Must Farm update on page 50 of the agenda pack. Councillor Buckton explained that a Heritage Lottery Funding bid by Peterborough Museum had recently been rejected which has halted progress on the project. He said future plans had been linked to the artefacts being moved to the museum and as this is now not an option, alternative scenarios are being considered.

Councillor Humphrey thanked members and officers for their input and said the report contains lots of positives.

## **OSC18/18 ANNUAL OMBUDSMAN LETTER AND 3CS PROCESS.**

Members considered the Annual Ombudsman Letter and 3Cs process report.

Members asked questions, made comments and received responses as follows;

1. Councillor Hodgson said he was disappointed that the number of complaints shown in Appendix B of the report had increased from previous years.
2. Councillor Humphrey asked for the Planning service's view on the complaints in Appendix D on page 57 of the agenda pack. Nick Harding explained the background of each complaint and said lessons had been learnt from each of these. He informed members that there are

now permanent Enforcement Officers within the team and they have implemented new systems to prioritise the incoming workload.

3. Councillor Mrs Laws said the Planning team now have stability in relation to staffing, for the first time in many years.
4. Councillor Humphrey asked for further information in relation to the statistics in Appendix B on page 56 of the agenda pack. David Wright said these statistics fluctuate greatly dependent on any controversial topics in the District at that time.
5. Councillor Humphrey informed members that this item will be discussed annually at Overview & Scrutiny Committee.

#### **OSC19/18 MATTERS ARISING - UPDATE ON PREVIOUS ACTIONS.**

Members were provided with an update on the status of actions they had raised at previous meetings of the Committee.

Anna Goodall said the item will be discussed at all future meetings to enable actions to be tracked and the responses fed back to members. Following members comments, a 'timescale' column has been added to inform members when they will receive a response.

#### **OSC20/18 FUTURE WORK PROGRAMME.**

Members agreed the Future Work Programme 2018/19 for the Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

11.22 am

Chairman

This page is intentionally left blank



# Agenda Item 6

Outstanding actions from Overview and Scrutiny – October 2018

MEETING DATE  AGENDA ITEM AND  MINUTE NUMBER	RECOMMENDATION/ ACTION	UPDATE	TIMESCALE
OSC/3/18	Councillors asked if the Fenland District Council Business Centres were fulfilling their purpose as incubator units for businesses or are firms locating to them permanently.	<p><b>FDC'S BUSINESS CENTRES (THE BOATHOUSE &amp; SOUTH FENS) WERE CREATED TO ENCOURAGE A DIVERSIFICATION OF FDC'S CORE BUSINESS SECTORS, RECOGNISING A GROWING GAP IN SUITABLE ACCOMMODATION FOR 'KNOWLEDGE BASED BUSINESSES'.</b></p> <p><b>THE BUSINESS CENTRES CORE FOCUS IS TO ACCOMMODATE THE NEEDS OF NEW &amp; EXISTING, MICRO &amp; SMALL BUSINESSES IN THE DISTRICT.</b></p> <p><b>THE USE OF THE TERM 'INCUBATOR' TO DESCRIBE FDC'S BUSINESS CENTRE'S IS NOT QUITE CORRECT, AS THERE IS AN UNDERLYING INFERENCE THAT ADDITIONAL SUPPORT SERVICES ARE OFFERED BY 'INCUBATOR' TYPE SPACES. FDC'S BUSINESS CENTRE'S ARE BEST DESCRIBED AS SIMPLY 'BUSINESS CENTRES' OR SERVICED OFFICE SUITES.</b></p> <p><b>THE FACILITIES CONTINUE TO OPERATE LARGELY AS ORIGINALLY INTENDED, ALTHOUGH MANY MINOR IMPROVEMENTS HAVE BEEN MADE TO THE SERVICES OFFERED TO THE TENANT BUSINESSES TO IMPROVE THEIR EXPERIENCE, IMPROVE FINANCIALLY EFFICIENCIES OR DEVELOP NEW</b></p>	COMPLETE

		<p><b>INCOME STREAMS.</b></p> <p><b>THERE ARE 4 BUSINESSES AT THE BOATHOUSE AND 14 AT SOUTH FENS BUSINESS CENTRE WHO HAVE BEEN RESIDENT FOR OVER FIVE YEARS, WITH MANY STAYING FOR MUCH SHORTER PERIODS TO SUITE THE CHANGING NEEDS OF THAT BUSINESS.</b></p> <p><b>THE LEASES ARE STRUCTURED TO ENABLE FDC THE FREEDOM TO CHOOSE WHETHER OR NOT TO OFFER A NEW LEASE AT THE EXPIRY THE TENANT'S PRESENT LEASE. THIS MECHANISM ALLOWS FDC TO ENSURE THAT THERE IS A SUITABLE THROUGH FLOW OF BUSINESSES AND THAT SPACE IS AVAILABLE FOR NEW TENANTS.</b></p>	
<b>OSC/3/18</b>	Councillors are seeking clarification regarding whether or not the GRANTFINDER software is the same software the Council previously used.	<b>THE GRANTFINDER SUBSCRIPTION IS THE SAME SYSTEM AS PREVIOUSLY USED BY FDC.</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/11/18</b>	Councillors requested meeting dates are arranged for the E/D Member Led Review Group	<b>The first meeting is scheduled to take place on Monday 8 October</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/13/18</b>	Councillors are keen to improve public engagement with the panel	<b>Anna Goodall has engaged with the Communications team and is currently drafting a Press Release and looking at updating the website</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/16/18</b>	Councillors were keen to offer the Support Cambridgeshire Healthy Weight referral system to wider healthcare professionals eg. Occupational	<b>The Active Fenland Team works closely with Healthy Fenland and will be forging closer links with teams in local health care setting over the</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>

	Health and Physiotherapists	coming	
<b>OSC/16/18</b>	Councillors asked for the number of users of the GP referral system	<b>Please see attached summary data sheet.</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/17/18</b>	Councillors requested that a Briefing Note be circulated to Members updating them on the Syrian Refugee Project and the process involved	<b>The Council is aware of the discussion on Social Media and there is a Multi-Agency team who are delivering the project. This includes Community Safety and risks associated with that discussion will be addressed through that group including whether or not communication is needed. A briefing note was circulated to members on 10/10/18</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/17/18</b>	Richard Cassidy said he would provide Members feedback to the multi-agency team dealing with the Syrian Refugee Project	<b>As above</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/17/18</b>	Councillor Sam Clark asked if a breakdown could be provided of the individual villages where vulnerable disabled residents had work carried out on their properties	<b>The 11 completed DFG in the villages up to the end of July 18 were:</b>  <b>Wimblington = 2</b>  <b>Elm = 3</b>  <b>Guyhirn = 1</b>  <b>Eastrea = 1</b>  <b>Christchurch = 2</b>  <b>Leverington = 2</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>
<b>OSC/17/18</b>	Councillor Humphrey asked if figures could be provided on the number of individuals who have engaged with the Wisbech Alcohol Project and	<b>The Wisbech Alcohol Project (WAP) engages with wide range members of the community via a number of different channels. This</b>	<b>COMPLETE</b>

	<p>how successful the project has been</p>	<p><b>includes the newly established outreach recovery walks which is provided by Inclusion officers on a weekly basis, community engagement events held within key ‘high footfall’ locations like Tesco Extra to promote and discuss healthy alcohol behaviours with the general public and to sign post to local support services when applicable. The WAP also delivers public health and community safety messages via the CSP’s and Councils social media channels to help promote key messages to the wider community. The WAP, also through supporting the enforcement of the local Public Spaces Protection Orders, works closely with enforcement partners to understand local vulnerable and problematic persons that at risk of alcohol misuse and harm and ensures a partnership approach is taking to discuss these concerns with them directly via the local night shelter or through the recovery walks so that a support plan and an offer of treatment can be provided.</b></p> <p><b>To date, figures include the following;</b></p> <p><b>Recovery walks;</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Outreach walks – 44</b></li> </ul>	
--	--	---	--

		<p>walks, 222 people seen</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• New service assessments for migrants completed - 12</li> <li>• Night shelter – 29 sessions 60 people seen (frequency will increase now with 2 workers)</li> <li>• 3 criminal justice appointment completed</li> <li>• 4 children's core group meetings attended</li> <li>• 8 family support sessions/contacts conducted</li> <li>• Overall face to face client sessions delivered 247</li> <li>• 7 planned discharges from treatment</li> </ul> <p>Community engagement events;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Over 1,000 persons spoken with through various locations</li> <li>• Over 3,000 IBA (Identification and Brief Advice) scratch cards circulated via retailers to customers</li> </ul> <p>The CSP will be carrying out a strategic assessment on</p>	
--	--	---	--

		<b>substance misuse in Fenland and as part of this a review will be completed on the work of the Wisbech Alcohol Partnership to understand how successful it has been in tackling this very challenging social health problem.</b>	
--	--	--	--

### Exercise Referral Performance 2017/18

	<b>2018</b>
Number of Referrals	113
Number of Completions	104
Completion %	92%
Number of Visits	2093
Total Income	£34,339
Members scoring in 'Well Being' rating Week 1 & Week 12 Comparison	Improved = 100 Stayed the same = 4 Felt worse = 0 Not recorded = 9
Number of Members converting onto long-term committed Membership after Referral Scheme i.e Daytime or Anytime Membership	39 (35%)
Number of Health Professionals Registered onto the Scheme	254
HUDSON No. of Referrals	22
GC No. of Referrals	50
CHATTERIS No. of Referrals	17
MANOR No. of Referrals	24
REASONS FOR REFERRAL	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Obesity = 39</li> <li>2. Musc.-Skeletal = 22</li> <li>3. Cardiac Rehab = 12</li> <li>4. Diabetes = 12</li> <li>5. Hypertension = 10</li> <li>6. Mental Health = 6</li> <li>7. Respiratory = 6</li> <li>8. Neurological = 6</li> </ol>

This page is intentionally left blank



# Overview and Scrutiny – Draft Work Programme 2018 – 2019

All Formal meetings are held in the Council Chamber at Fenland Hall

## Meeting Dates

<u>Agenda Despatch Date</u>	<u>Informal pre-meeting</u>			<u>Formal Overview &amp; Scrutiny Meeting</u>		
	<u>Date</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Location</u>	<u>Date</u>	<u>Pre-Brief</u>	<u>Meeting</u>
Friday 18 May 2018	Thursday 24 May 2018** <b>Please note the amendment to this meeting date.</b>	2:00pm	Room 38	Wednesday 30 May 2018 ** <b>Please note the amendment to this meeting date</b>	2.00pm	2.30pm
Thursday 19 July 2018	Monday 23 July 2018	2:00pm	Room 38	Mon 30 July 2018	2.00pm	2.30pm
Thursday 23 August 2018	Tuesday 28 August 2018	2.00pm	Room 38	Mon 3 September 2018 <b>**Please note the change of time</b>	9:30am	10:00am
Thursday 4 October 2018	Monday 8 October 2018	2.00pm	Room 38	Mon 15 October 2018	2.00pm	2.30pm
Thursday 22 November 2018	Monday 26 November 2018	2.00pm	Room 38	Mon 3 December 2018	2.00pm	2.30pm

Thursday 3 January 2019	Monday 7 January 2019	2.00pm	Room 38	Mon 14 January 2019	2.00pm	2.30pm
Thursday 7 February 2019	Monday 11 February 2019	2.00pm	Room 38	Mon 18 February 2019	2.00pm	2.30pm
Thursday 28 March 2019	Monday 1 April 2019	2.00pm	Council Chamber, Fenland Hall	Mon 8 April 2019 <b>** Please note the amendment to this meeting location (South Fens Business Centre, Chatteris)</b>	2.00pm	2.30pm

## **Monday 3 December 2018**

Time	Agenda Item	Fenland Corporate Priority	Portfolio Holder/ Officer/ External Witness
14.00 to 14.30 Pre Briefing			
14.30 to 16.30 Meeting	Council Tax Support scheme	Economy	Councillor Mrs Hay Sam Anthony
	Progress of Corporate Priority – Economy	Economy	Councillor Oliver, Gary Garford, Justin Wingfield
	Annual review of Anglia Revenues Partnership	Economy	Sam Anthony Councillor Mrs Hay
	***CSR items as required***		
	Future Work Programme 2018/2019	Quality Organisation	Councillor Boden Anna Goodall

## **Monday 14 January 2019**

Time	Agenda Item	Fenland Corporate Priority	Portfolio Holder/ Officer/ External Witness
14.00 to 14.30 Pre Briefing	Draft Overview and Scrutiny Future Work Programme 2017/2018	Quality Organisation	Councillor Boden, Anna Goodall
14.30 to 16.30 Meeting	Draft Budget	Economy	Cabinet CMT
	Draft Business Plan	Economy	Cabinet CMT
	Fees and Charges including Leisure	Economy	Councillor Mrs Hay Cabinet Mark Saunders & Neil Krajewski
	***CSR items as required***		
	Future Work Programme 2018/2019	Quality Organisation	Councillor Boden Anna Goodall

## Monday 18 February 2019

Time	Agenda Item	Fenland Corporate Priority	Portfolio Holder/ Officer/ External Witness
14.00 to 14.30 Pre Briefing			
14.30 to 16.30 Meeting			
	Progress of Corporate Priority – Environment	Environment	Councillors Murphy, Oliver Richard Cassidy, Dan Horn, Phil Hughes, Mark Mathews, Annabel Tighe
	Crime Disorder and Reduction Partnership	Communities	Councillor Oliver Richard Cassidy, Dan Horn and Aarron Locks
	Draft Overview and Scrutiny Future Work Programme 2019/2020	Quality Organisation	Councillor Boden Anna Goodall
	***CSR items as required***		
	Future Work Programme 2018/2019	Quality Organisation	Councillor Boden Anna Goodall

## Monday 8 April 2019

Time	Agenda Item	Fenland Corporate Priority	Portfolio Holder/ Officer/ External Witness
14.00 to 14.30 Pre Briefing			
14.30 to 16.30 Meeting	<b>Clarion – this item may potentially be moved</b>	Communities	Richard Cassidy / Dan Horn Sue Stavers - Clarion Councillor Mrs Laws
	***CSR items as required***		
	Future Work Programme 2019/2020	Quality Organisation	Councillor Boden Anna Goodall